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Week 34 in Ordinary Time   A2 Psalter week 2      
  
OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST, KING OF THE UNIVERSE 
 
‘Today we have Christ before us as King, Shepherd and 
Judge, who reveals (in the gospel) the criteria for 
belonging to the kingdom of God’ Pope Francis 26/11/17 

 
The obligation to attend Sunday Mass remains 
suspended. Masses will continue to be streamed 

online There are quick links on our website for you to access from the Cathedral and other churches 
in the Diocese.  
 
 
During this period of lockdown, the celebration of mass together is 
prohibited by the Covid guidelines issued by the Government. Private 
prayer, however, is allowed and Holy Ghost Church, Exmouth will be open 
as follows: 
 
Wednesdays 11.00 – 11.45                          Fridays            2.00 – 2.45 

Saturdays         5.00 – 5.45                           Sundays        10.00 – 10.45 

 
Access to the church will be for the 30 minutes only before each period of personal prayer begins. 
Please commit to remain for the full 45 minutes to satisfy our ‘track & trace’ management protocols. 
[Feel free to bring a cushion with you – and take it home again!!] Hand sanitising, face coverings 
and personal registration still apply. 

Remember, if you feel ill and have flu-like or coronavirus symptoms, please do not come to 
church. Similarly, if you have been in contact with anyone who may have symptoms of coronavirus 
please stay at home.  

We are confident that we are taking every precaution to keep you safe. The church is cleaned and 
sanitized after every opening. Entry to the church has been managed very sensitively by our 
stewards, without whom, I wouldn’t be able to open the church for you.    We have been advised that 
there continues to be no access to church halls, kitchens or toilets  

I will continue to celebrate mass, privately, during the week and be praying for you all. Please 
continue to contact the office with your mass intentions. Each week I will continue to post a reflection 
for you to read on the parish website. May God bless you and your loved ones.      Fr Philip 

The Parish Office                   The Presbytery, 11 Raddenstile Lane, Exmouth EX8 2JH 

The Parish Priest Fr. Philip Austen 01395 263384   

The Parish Office Manager Jane Cheyne 01395 263384  fax 263594 

The Deacon Rev. Terry Enright 07977 446479 

The Sisters of the Holy Family  01395 272702 

St Joseph's School Mrs Nicky Taylor Bashford   01395 264875 

Chaplain to Exeter Hospitals Exeter 01392 272815 
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IS OUR CHURCH OPEN?? In these times of uncertainty, 

when we can take nothing for granted, please, please, refer 

to our website at least once a week, where changes will be 

posted. You will also find other spiritual and devotional 

material, which is updated every week.    

                                                                 

 

Check out Pope Francis’ daily tweets on 

Twitter…’ The one who prays is never alone. In fact, 

Jesus welcomes us in His prayer so that we might pray in 

Him and through Him. This is the work of the Holy Spirit. The 

Gospel invites us to pray to the Father in Jesus’s name’  

Pope Francis @Pontifex     
                                                                                                             
 

HOLY GHOST CHURCH WILL BE 

OPEN FOR PRIVATE PRAYER AT 

THESE TIMES  

   Wednesdays  11.00. – 11.45.a.m. 

   Fridays    2.00. – 2.45.p.m. 

   Saturdays   5.00. – 5.45.p.m. 

   Sundays   10.00. – 10.45.a.m. 

 

  Registration, hand sanitising and face coverings remain obligatory. 

  Please commit to being here for 45 minutes. (Bring a cushion!!) 

 

Let us pray for one another.     Fr. Philip 

 

“Prayer is the rudder that guides Jesus’ course.” This, said the Pope, means that Jesus lets 

God guide His path, and not the desires and adulation of others.  Pope Francis 

An Act of Spiritual Communion    

“My Jesus, I believe that you are 

present in the Most Holy 

Sacrament.  I love you above all 

things, and I desire to receive you 

into my soul.  

Since I cannot at this moment 

receive you sacramentally, come 

at least spiritually into my heart.  

I embrace you as if you were 

already there and unite myself 

wholly to you. Never permit me to 

be separated from you.  Amen.” 



 

 

ADVENT IS VERY NEAR. Fr. Philip has 

prepared a programme for Advent for you all to 

follow – whether we are able to celebrate mass 

together or if we are still in lock down. By the 

Feast of Christ the King, this will be emailed to 

you, or posted to those without email. He 

encourages you to make your own Advent wreath 

and light the candle/s each week at 5pm on 

Saturday or 10.00 am on Sunday to unite us all 

together as one parish. We have 100 packs of 

candles and prayers will be free for you to pick up from the weekend of 21st / 22nd November if we 

are still open for private prayer.  

Advent, which begins the Church’s liturgical year, gives us a time of preparation for our hearts 
and minds for the anniversary of the Lord’s birth on Christmas. 

This year I am encouraging everyone to up putting up an Advent wreath and light the 
relevant candles each week. In this way we can come together in spirit at 5.00 pm every 
Saturday and 10.00 am every Sunday morning when I will light the Advent candle/s in Holy 
Ghost Church.   

We have 100 Advent packs which will be free for you 
to pick up from this weekend – let us spread the light 
across our parish. I am most grateful to the Holy 
Family Sisters who spent many hours assembling the 
packs 

The tradition of the wreath was originally adopted by 
Christians in the Middle Ages as part of their spiritual preparation for Christmas and is full 
of symbolism. The circular wreath itself signifies continuous life which has no beginning or 
end, the eternity of God, the immortality of the soul, and the everlasting life we find in Christ. 

Each candle has its own special significance representing the four weeks of Advent and we 
will light one additional candle each Sunday as we progress together through the season. 
The three purple candles signify a time of prayer, penance, and sacrifice with the first candle 
symbolizing hope.  The second purple candle represents love and is a reminder of Mary and 
Joseph’s journey to Bethlehem. The third pink candle symbolizes joy and is lit on the third 
Sunday of Advent, Gaudete Sunday, midway through Advent. 

On the fourth week of Advent, we light the final purple candle to mark the final week of 
prayer and penance. This final candle reminds us of Peace… “Peace on Earth, Good Will 
Toward Men.” 

A white candle is placed in the middle of the wreath to be lit on Christmas Eve. And it 
represents the life of Christ and the birth of Jesus into our world. 

**Download CAFOD's online Advent calendar 2020**                                         
https://cafod.org.uk/Pray/Advent-calendar 

 

 

https://cafod.org.uk/Pray/Advent-calendar


 

Normally at this time of the year the children (& staff) of St. 

Josephõs School  are preparing for their wonderful Advent Services 

and Nativities. Sadly this year they are not able to do this but the 

staff are  working hard to prepare them  for  Advent & Christmas. 

They are not allowed to sing in school due to the COVID 

restrictions but Fr. Philip has sent them a selection of video clip s 

that fit with our parish Advent theme ôJoy to the Worldõ. 

You may like to take a look and share it with them, and  with any 

children in your family. Enjoy!!  

https://youtu.be/hEnAEp3Pjmg      (sheep + other animals) 

https://youtu.be/Rjinc8ctg5c           (just lyrics)  

https://youtu.be/ef-34h1os6A         (animated)  

https://youtu.be/HDAUPz2RohU    (Hillsong) 

 

Masses of Christmas 2020   

Assuming we are permitted to open by Christmas, there will be a 

booking system in place. Unfortunately,not everyone who would 

like to celebrate mass on Christmas Eve or Christmas Day this 

year will be able to do so with the mass attendance restrictions 

currently in place, i.e. 49. The Season of Christmas, however, 

extends from the celebration of The Nativity of the Lord, through 

the Patronal Feast of The Holy Family, The Solemnity of Mary Mother of God, and The Epiphany 

until The Feast of the Baptism of the Lord. All the masses celebrated during those three weeks are 

‘masses of Christmas’ since they all celebrate the revelation of Jesus as God’s only begotten Son. 

There will be many opportunities for you to come to mass during that time and we will be operating 

an external telephone booking system to make your arrangements as trouble-free as possible. 

God bless   Fr Philip 

 
OPERATION ‘NO ROOM IN THE INN?’  

 

WE WILL HAVE TO OPERATE A BOOKING SYSTEM FOR 

PLACES AT THE CHRISTMAS MASSES THIS YEAR. A 

telephone booking line will open from Monday 14th. 

December for ALL masses between Christmas Eve December 

24th and The Epiphany of the Lord, January 3rd. 2021 Please call 

this number 07591 168 012 between 10.00. – 12 noon and 6.00. 

– 7.00.p.m. Last booking date 23rd December! 

 

https://youtu.be/hEnAEp3Pjmg
https://youtu.be/Rjinc8ctg5c
https://youtu.be/ef-34h1os6A
https://youtu.be/HDAUPz2RohU


 

 

Hospiscare  is  a local  charity  covering  just  Exeter,  Mid  

and  East  Devon .  

  

ôWe have just  over  3 Clinical  nurse  specialists  working  in  the  EX8 

area and  8 Hospiscare@home  nurses  who  also  cover  the  Budleigh  

area.  In the  last  12  months  the  combined  team  have had  243  

referrals  and  have noted  that  the  care is becoming  more  complex  and  the  support  need  

ever more  vitalõ 

   

What  do  they  do?  é.. 

  

Clinical  Nurse  Specialists:  Hospiscareõs community  team  can offer  support,  whether  at  

home,  a care home  or  another  setting.  The CNS team  are specially  trained  to  support  people  

who  have a life -limiting  illness.  They can help  with  pain  relief  and  symptom  control,  and  

offer  emotional  support  and  practical  advice.  CNS nurse  will  work  closely  with  the  GP, 

consultant,  district  nurses,  and  anyone  else involved  in  a patients  care.  Hospiscareõs team  

of  specialist  doctors  can also  provide  expert  palliative  care advice,  to  make  sure  the  right  

care is given  at  the  right  time.  

  

Telephone  advice:  The telephone  line  is open  out  of  hours,  seven days a week,  365  days 

a year to  offer  support  advice  and  reassurance  to  patients  and  their  families.  No matter  

what  time  of  day or  night  there  is always  some one  who  can help.   

  

Hospiscare@Home : Currently  offered  in  limited  areas including  Exmouth.  As an illness  

progresses,  our  Hospiscare  @Home nurses  offer  additional  support,  including  hands -on  

care.  If  a patient  decides  to  spend  their  final  days at  home,  our  team  of  nurses  will  

endeavour  to  make  sure  this  happens.  Working  hard  to  ensure  that  the  patient  remains  as 

comfortable  and symptom  free  as possible,  in  their  home  environment  with  the  people  and 

things  that  matter  most  around  them.  

  

Searle  House  ð the  hospice  in  Exeter:  Our  12  bed  in  patient  ward  in  Exeter  cares for  

families  from  across  Exeter,  Mid  and  East Devon.  Though  sometimes  this  is the  place  where  

people  spend  their  final  days about  50% of  those  who  stay do  so for  a short  time  to  have 

symptoms  man aged,  returning  home  to  spend  time  with  family.  

  

To provide  these  and  many  other  services  to  local  people  Hospiscare  needs  to  raise  

£8million  with  just  18% being  provided  by the  NHS. The impact  of  Covid  on  our  finances  

has been  devastating  and  we are pred icting  a 

£1million+  deficit  this  year.  

  

How can you help?  Our Advent Appeal this year will 

be to support the excellent work of Hospiscare. Many 

of us have experienced or seen the wonderful work 

that they do but they, like many charities, have been 

experiencing a huge drop in their income due to the 

pandemic.  

Over the weeks of Advent please pray for the staff, 

patients and their families. If you would l ike to help 

them financially please send a cheque to the parish 

office made out to Hospiscare. If y ou wish to donate 

cash, we can accept bank notes on their behalf.  

Thank you for helping them to help others in our 

community.  



 

Stone work update at Holy Ghost 
 

The emergency repairs &  preservation works at Holy 

Ghost are just about complete. The stonemason, Jay Battle 

has told  us thatê  

 

ôHistorically, there have been large areas of repair which is 

cement-based. This is never ideal and although they have 

been executed very well, some of them are beginning to 

detach from the softer Bath stone behind. Some of these 

areas have been rebuilt this time around with the lime-

based repair mixes. Where the stones have been replaced, 

lime mortars (NHL3.5 and Wareham washed sand) are 

used to bed, point and grout. In the mortar repairs where 

the body of the stonework is basically sound but has lost 

important  detail, lime-based repair mixes with various 

sands and pigments are used to rebuild the detail. Under 

the deepest repairs, Stainless steel armatures (A4 marine 

grade) are fixed into position to assist in securing the 

repairs. Where the stone is being consolidated, Wacker OH 

100 has been brushed in layers to saturate. 

For the less technically minded ð our parish church has now been repaired and hopefully  will be sound 

for a few more years. Jay also found  a hole in the roof  which we were unaware of. He sourced some 

replacement roof  tiles and even drove to Bristol to collect them for us. He has now repaired the roof  as 

well! 

…and all the while, the magnificent view from the tower…. 



 

FILL  A LUXURY HAMPER OF YOUR CHOICE!  Usually at this time 

we start thinking about our autumn fundraising and start selling the ôprize squaresõ. Each year 
you are asked to  donate a prize for the ôsquaresõ raffle and then we spend very many hours 

preparing and wrapping the hampers . We have a seasonal sale during which the tasks are 

multiple ð from setting up the hall, to running a stall, serving coffee and a light lunch, helping 

with the raffle, etc. etc . Not to mention the countless hours knitting, making chutneys, cakes 

and puddings to sell at the saleé  

 

THIS YEAR IS GOING TO BE A BIT DIFFERENT!! No seasonal sale, no need to donate a 

prize for the hamper, no knitting, baking or preserve makingéé. so what can we do - and how 

can you still win a luxury hamper??  In the past, the prize  squares cost £5.00 each and most 

parishioners bought at least one, some many more to increase their chances of course - but 

mainly to help the parish bank account (!)  If you would like to take part this year, please write 

your name and put it in an envel ope with your donation (payable to PRCDTR Holy Family 

Exmouth). For every extra £5.00 donated your chance to win will increase accordingly. 

Assuming we raise £100, the £50 prize to buy your own goodies and two £25.00 cash prizes 

will be drawn on the Feast of St. Nicholas  (2nd Sunday of Advent) 6 th  December 2020 in 

plenty of time for you to buy all your favourite treats.     Thank you for your support & GOOD 

LUCK!                                  
  

AND THE WINNER ISé. 
 

Thank you to those who have bought the £5.00 tickets already:  some of you are donating 

directly to the parish bank account and this is extremely helpful to us at the moment. If you 

choose to donate in this way, please let the office know.  

 

ADD YOUR NAME TOO PLEASE & HELP US 

BOOST OUR FUNDS é..  THANK YOU…, Fr. 
Philip 
 

Roy Jenkins; Eileen Jenkins; Susan Lacey; I an Lacey; 

Siobhan Canham; Sue Clarbull; Roni Stevens; Anna Wicks; 

Lynn Cook; Irene Walker; Michael Norman; Diana Norman; 

Mary Nash; Amanda Turner;  John Dawson; Sr. Clare; Sr. 

Bertilla;  Sr.  Margaret; Mary Irving;  Lesley Aston;  Kate 

Sillars; Rob Sillars ; Mary Chaplin;  Gay Bond; Anne Mc.Alpine; Sheila Parker; Roger & Mary 

Lawrence; Carol Mustard; Derek & Lorraine Richards;  Sue Hubbard ; Carol & Gerry Keay; Sandi 

Forte;  Pat Dowie; Bill &  Mary Morrell ; Richard & Lorri Gegg ; Eric & Philippa Howard ; Mary 

Wakefield ; Jenny Carman; Enid Pearson; Mary &v John Neligan ; Chris & Jacky Doak; Nicola 

Dustan; Geraldine & Cyril OõBoyle; Mike & Mary Thomas; Rita Field;  Brenda & Michael 

McClarnon; Davis f amily; 

 
 
 



 
 

 

Mark 10 Mission Free Resource recommended by Fr. Philip - Share the 

Gospel! 

 
https://www.themark10mission.co.uk/ 
 

 
 

Caritas Plymouth is running a short online training session about Financial 

Signposting which you are warmly welcome to attend. The aim is to give people some resources to 
help friends, neighbours and parishioners who may be experiencing financial distress. It is not about 
giving people advice but about sharing some useful links and contacts where people can get the 
help they need. 
  
Thursday 3rd December 2020 1.30-3pm  Via Zoom 
  
The aim of this course is to share materials that will help you to signpost people who may come to 
you for advice. The focus will be on options for those struggling with low income or debt. At the end 
of the training you will receive a print out with key resources that you can share with others in your 
community. 
  
To register your interest please email caritas@prcdtr.org.uk. The event will be on Zoom and joining 
instructions will be sent out nearer the time. 
 

 

 Christian Aid Sponsored (Paddle) & Plod  

 
On Saturday 24th October in dreadful 
weather, a team of very hardy volunteers 
aimed to run and canoe between 
Lympstone & Exmouth to pass the baton 
on to churches and raise awareness of 
the work of Christian Aid. Unfortunately 
the weather was so bad that the paddling 
part of the challenge was called off, but 
the walkers continued.  
 
After mass that day, the team arrived at 
Holy Ghost and passed the baton to Fr. 
Philip. We have received the following 
message from them.  
 

ôThank you very much for the generous 

cheque for £50 from your church to 

Christian Aid. It was very good to meet 

Father Philip after the service who gave us 

encouragement to finish the last part of the 

journey when the rain had a late revival! I attach photo. So far the total raised is £972 (plus about £70 extra 

in Gift Aid). Your help in raising this total is very much appreciatedõ  

 

Well done to them all – if you would like to see how they got on have a look at 
Justgiving.com/fundraising/rainbowcare. To see video of the event go to 
https://youtu.be/8NexZSNQKyY 
 

  

https://www.themark10mission.co.uk/
mailto:caritas@prcdtr.org.uk
https://youtu.be/8NexZSNQKyY


 

Larder report: November in Lockdown again! 

 

 

Demand is going up - November so far is 20% up on the peak months of April and May.  December 

in the past has been 30% up on November.  News tells of West Country infections well below the 

national average, which draws attention away from it being 10 times what it was 6 weeks ago.  It is 

realistic to plan for a huge further increase in need for the foodbank!! 

The real difficulty for many families is the loss of income from problems in the economy, delays in 

Universal Credit benefits coming through, reduced income when it does and uncertainty for the 

future. 

On the positive side, donations of supplies and cash continue to come from the whole locality. A 

major donation has been the time, freely given, by so many people within and outside The Larder - 

no-one gets any remuneration from The Larder, and we have continued without a break throughout 

the crisis - in fact without a break since we started in late 2012!! 

Christmas Day this year is a Friday, so for the first time in years we will close for that one day, but 

open again on Monday 28th December even though it is a bank holiday.  People's needs don't stop 

for holidays - and at the major Christian Festivals we should especially look after others - as do 

people of all Faiths!! 

Support for people in need has come from EDDC departments, from Citizens Advice, from Health 

visitors, GP's and the Mental Health team and many others, often working with re-arranged patterns 

using phone and internet. In acknowledging and appreciating the great support of volunteers, it is 

important to remember so many people doing regular jobs which are vital to those they serve. The 

EDDC housing team has worked wonders in getting a roof for otherwise homeless people. 

Needs and difficulties are as diverse as people 

themselves!! In addition to food supplies, we all need 

to provide caring and compassionate support for 

people claiming Benefits, trying to stay connected to 

friends and family and staying positive.  For food we 

arrange deliveries; for other help there is the phone! 

The Larder is reaching out to learn what extra support 

should be provided.  There are many who are not 

comfortable using the internet, or maybe do not have 

a reliable phone connection - many of whom were 

managing quite well until the virus upended their 

world!!  We will try to connect them with helpful 

support;  that is something that ALL of us can do with 

for all the people within our reach!! 

As ever, a big THANK YOU to all who support The 

Larder helping our neighbours 

 

 

Exmouth Community Larder / Foodbank    www.exmouthlarder.co.uk, mid November 2020 

 



Archbishop of Canterbury: May Christians face pandemic in unity 

By Alessandro Gisotti  Vatican News 

 
Just over one year ago, on 13 November 2019, the Archbishop of 

Canterbury, Justin Welby, met Pope Francis in the Vatican for a private 

audience. In that short space of time, the global situation has drastically 

changed due to the pandemic. However, the dramatic arrival of Covid-19 

has only reinforced the importance of those themes—solidarity, ecology, 

religious freedom, and peace—which have found particular resonance with both the Bishop of Rome 

and the Primate of the Anglican Communion. 

 

One year after their most recent meeting, and one month after the publication of Fratelli tutti, 

Archbishop Justin Welby granted a wide-ranging interview to Vatican News and the Osservatore 

Romano to talk about the issues currently facing the world. He focused his reflection on the 

contribution Christians can make in this moment, which is so deeply affected by suffering. 

 

Q: Your Grace, the last time you met the Holy Father was just a year ago, on November 13, in 

the Vatican. Yet the world has changed radically since then due to the outbreak of the 

pandemic. What can Christian leaders like you and the Pope do to foster hope in a time of 

global fear and suffering?    ‘Fundamentally, our hope is in Jesus Christ, ‘the same yesterday, 

today and forever’ (Hebrews 13. 8). Whilst the world may change the love of God through Jesus 

Christ is unchanging. ‘The steadfast love of the Lord endures for ever’ (Lamentations 3. 22). The 

task of those who lead the Church is to testify to hope in difficult times. Jesus didn’t come to bring 

hope to a world where things were going well, but to a fragile and broken world – one full of fragile, 

damaged and sinful people. And what Jesus says to us is ‘do not fear’. He is our hope. Christians 

are called to be people of hope demonstrated in how they live together as communities. The 

message of hope in Christ looks beyond the here and now to that which is to come – to eternity and 

the promise of eternal life. Human life is fragile, and widespread sickness and death brings this home 

to us in a stark and tragic way. But eternal life is just that, eternal. God calls us also to make life on 

earth reflect better the life of heaven for the one leads into the other. In following the example of 

Jesus and his teaching to love our neighbour we can help to do this. If we live out our faith in Christ 

and put the vulnerable, the poor and the marginalised at the centre then we are living out the 

message of hope’ 

 

Q: During this time of pandemic, Pope Francis’ last Encyclical, “Fratelli tutti”, was published. 

What impressed you about the message the Pope wishes to convey with this document 

whose focus is fraternity and social friendship?   ‘Fratelli tutti’ is a deeply moving document and 

offers a systematic, ambitious and brave vision for a better future world. It is grounded throughout 

in Christology – with Christ at the centre. It is also a letter which takes seriously the breadth and 

complexity of humanity. The Pope’s references to his meetings with such figures as the Ecumenical 

Patriarch and the Grand Imam, the inspiration he draws from Mahatma Gandhi and his references 

to Dr Martin Luther King Jr and Archbishop Desmond Tutu emphasize that his vision is not a vision 

only for the Catholic Church but for the whole of humanity – this is one of the reasons why his vision 

is both ambitious and compelling.  The Holy Father takes very seriously all aspects of human life 

from the individual to the multi-national, from the family to the world of commerce and industry or 

the world of politics. He sets out the twin dangers of communitarianism and individualism, the Scylla 

and Charybdis of politics and philosophy. Both lead to tyranny and anarchy.  In his contacts with 

those such as the Grand Imam, whom I also know, he demonstrates that there is no inevitability in 

inter-religious or cultural conflict. The clash of civilizations is a notion that ignores the cosmos 

transforming reality of the birth, life, death, resurrection and ascension of Christ: a transformation 



which enables the creative work of the Father through the Son to be continued in the power of the 

Spirit making God’s Kingdom visible’ 

 

Q: “Fratelli tutti” concludes with an ecumenical prayer. What contribution can the ecumenical 

movement give to build a better future in a fragmented world, shaken by wars and acts of 

terrorism such as those we have witnessed recently in Europe?   ‘One of the problems that 

many Christians suffer from is the notion that their Church is the only Christian body out there or, if 

they do acknowledge the presence of other Christians, they consider that they are generally wrong. 

This is true, from time to time, of Anglicans as well as others. When we look out at brother and sister 

Christians from whom we are separated by historical accident or doctrinal questions, we see true 

people of Christ, fellow pilgrims on the way and people, loved by God and served by God, from 

whom we can learn. An English hymn says this:  (Hymn by John Oxenham, 1908) 

 

 

In Christ there is no east or west, 

in him no south or north, 

but one great fellowship of love 

throughout the whole wide earth. 

In him shall true hearts everywhere 

their high communion find; 

his service is the golden cord 

close-binding humankind. 

Join hands, then, children of the faith, 

whate'er your race may be; 

who serves my Father as his child 

is surely kin to me. 

 

 

Human beings have a tendency to build barriers and demarcate territory. This happens in the church 

and it happens in the political realm. Frontiers imply, or sometimes falsely impose, difference. What 

the ecumenical movement has done and continues to do is to chip away slowly at those frontiers. 

Occasionally there is a major step forward as we found with the Catholic – Lutheran ‘Joint 

Declaration on the Doctrine of Justification’ to which Anglicans, Methodists and the Reformed have 

now signed up. From time to time the frontier is opened up and the border becomes permeable. One 

of the real and tangible benefits of the ecumenical movement is that, at an individual level, 

relationships of trust and friendship have been built up across denominational divides – barriers 

have been broken down by friendship (or ‘fraternity’). I live day to day in an ecumenical community 

as, from early on in my time at Lambeth Palace we have had a resident group from the Chemin Neuf 

Community living with us. There have been Catholics, Anglicans and Lutherans among them over 

the years. I have a Catholic spiritual director, with whom I recently collaborated on a preface for a 

French publication of ‘Fratelli tutti’. In all these relationships, the other is not a stranger, but a fellow 

pilgrim; a friend; a sister or brother’ 

 

Q: You wrote in a recent letter to the British nation that there are three answers to the 

questions that the pandemic has posed to all of us: let's be calm, let's be courageous, let's 

be compassionate. Why did you emphasize these three aspects?   ‘There is something about 

an unseen enemy that inspires fear. But fear is not defeated by panic, rather it is amplified by it. 

Calm, however, gives us the space to take stock and to act deliberately. It links to the Hebrew term 

OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST, 

KING OF THE UNIVERSE 

 



‘shalom’ and calls to mind the ‘great calm’ after Jesus has calmed the storm in Matthew 8. 26. The 

absence of calm in their hearts leads to his rebuke. But we do need to be courageous. There were 

many headlines during the periods of lockdown that said that the Churches were closed. The 

buildings may have been, and the sacramental life of the church was disrupted, but the Church itself 

was open. Christians of all denominations were seeking out and helping others – their neighbours 

and others in need. It is clear that, in the face of a coronavirus pandemic we are all in it together’ 

 

Q: Pope Francis has said many times this year that we will emerge from this crisis only if we 

take care of the other and acknowledge that we are all in the same boat. Yet in Europe, and 

not only in Europe, we see populism and nationalism gaining ground. What is the Christian 

response to this selfishness fuelled by the fear we are experiencing?    ‘I, too, have said that 

we are in the same boat (or, even if we are in different boats, we are on the same sea and facing 

the same storm) and that we should seek to look after ourselves and our communities, drawing 

strength and courage from one another and walking together. Fear causes us to put up the barriers 

that I was talking about earlier. The more people are gripped by fear, and the more those fears are 

played on and manipulated by political leaders, the more the Church is called to demonstrate 

something else: hospitality, service and love.  Throughout ‘Fratelli tutti’ Pope Francis weaves 

together the individual and the social, rejecting the extremes of both and stressing their 

interdependence. The seventeenth-century Anglican priest and poet John Donne famously wrote 

that ‘No man is an island, entire of itself.’ Each person is connected to others and when one suffers 

so others suffer with them. The Holy Father shows throughout the encyclical that this is just as true 

now as it was four hundred years ago, and throughout human history.  In the encyclical, there is a 

very moving section looking at the parable of the Good Samaritan. The Good Samaritan overrode 

nationalism and prejudice with unconditional love. In that relationship of love and care there was no 

Jew or Samaritan but two human beings – one in need and one providing for that need. The Christian 

response to selfishness is love – a message that weaves through His Holiness’s letter.’ 

 

Q: You said in an interview that you pray every day for the British Prime Minister Boris 

Johnson. During a Mass in Santa Marta, Pope Francis asked for prayers for political leaders 

who have to make difficult decisions during this period. In your opinion, what place does 

prayer have today, or a relationship with God, for that matter, in an increasingly secularized 

world?   ‘I do pray daily for the Prime Minister and for everyone else who has to make almost 

impossible political decisions every day. Some social media headlines in the aftermath of that 

interview said that I ‘admitted’ that I prayed for the Prime Minister. I don’t admit it as if it is a guilty 

secret, it is my duty and something that I readily and happily do for him and for others. 

Prayer is the lifeblood of our relationship with God. Prayer is beautiful, intimate and always 

surprising. Prayer is participation in creation and recreation: in prayer we are changed and the world 

is changed. But if we want to see things change, we start with prayer – not sending a list of requests 

to the sky, but allowing God to change us – to make us more like Christ’ 

 

Q: Peace, ecology and social justice are among the points to which you and Pope Francis 

are most committed. What is your hope for the future of your relationship with the Pope whom 

you have met many times, and with whom you share the desire to travel together to South 

Sudan expressed after the meeting with the South Sudanese leaders in Santa Marta in April 

2019?    ‘I value very deeply my friendship with Pope Francis. We came into office at almost the 

same time and we share many of the same concerns. For both of us peace and reconciliation are 

central. The retreat in which the Holy Father and I took part with the various political leaders of South 

Sudan was one of the most profoundly moving experiences of my life to date. It remains a real hope 

that we will be able to travel together to South Sudan. This has not been possible so far, but the 

churches, Catholic, Anglican and Presbyterian in South Sudan and internationally have continued 

to work for peace and a lasting and just future for that country. My hope is that, once travel is possible 



again, there will have been such progress in the South Sudan peace process that we will be able to 

visit to celebrate this and to encourage a deepening of peace and growth in society there. 

 

 

At the end of one of my meetings with the Pope he told me to remember the ‘three p’s: prayer, 

peace and poverty’. I hope that as our friendship continues so these three p’s can continue 

to bind us together – mutual prayer for each other and for the world, and a commitment both 

to peace and reconciliation and to striving to improve the lives of the poor. 

 

 

Pope Francis ‘Fratelli Tutti’ now available - you can order a copy from the Catholic 

Truth Society (£6.95plus £1.95 shipping) www.ctsbooks.org/product/fratelli-tutti/ The 

encyclical is also available to read online at the following link: http: 

//www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/documents/papa 

 
 
 
 

We know that many parishioners do not have access to email or to the website so please 

share the information in this bulletin with them if you can. Thank you  
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